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The Great Waiatarua Debate

Saturday 17th October, 2015
Waiatarua Community Hall, 7.30pm

Adjudicator:

John Gillespie
( Head of News and Current Affairs @ TVNZ )

The Moot: That The West Is Always Best.

Tickets available from September 23rd
Members $35 and non­members $40

Payments To: 12­3051­0278313­00 WRRA

Ring Robyn on 814 1143 or email: munster@ihug.co.nz

Local News...

... For Local People:

N.B. For the anxious, stressed
and tired amongst us...

... The meditation group is taking
a break for a couple of months!
Fear not, they will resume early
November.

Spring Clean 2015.

It's time for the annual Waiatarua Spring Clean

As we now pay a mere $1 per year for the use of the hall, we need to do our bit.

There are a few things that need tidying up around the grounds and building.

If you feel like lending a hand for
an hour or two, or just want to
pop in for a free cup of tea or
coffee and a chat you're most

welcome!

8:30 ­ midday

Saturday 2nd October

Morning tea served at 10am.



Advantages of being a WRRA member?

Glen Eden Landscape Supplies

Auckland’s Waitakere Estate

Blow Moulders Ltd

Elevation

And they just keep coming back...

From The CPNZ:

From The Library.

“Every day Superfood”

“The Party
Line”

“The Gilded Hour”

“The Song Collector”



Advertising & Community
Notices

Commercial advertisements are
welcome and can be arranged by
contacting Contact Robyn O’Sull ivan,
munster@ihug.co.nz, ph 81 4 11 43.
Community Notices are free to current
financial members.

Better Scrapbooking Ltd: Paper
crafting and scrapbooking supplies.
Great children's classes. Mondays
3:45pm - 4:45pm 7yrs - 1 3yrs $1 5
each Phone Megan 81 8-2045
Handyman Out West. Any work
undertaken. House and property
maintenance, renovation and
decoration eg gutter cleaning, water
blasting, deck building, tree fel l ing,
painting etc. Reliable and friendly.
Phone Mike 81 4 9708.
Lawn mowing and section clean
ups. Ph Grant at Top Grass Ltd.
81 49493 mob 021 0247561 0
Otimai: Girl Guiding. Would you like
your daughter to have new
adventures and develop l ife and
leadership skil ls through new, fun and
exciting programmes? We have
places for girls aged 5 to 1 2 years in
Pippins, Brownie and Guide Units.
For more info contact Angela
Westerman at
aratakidistrict@gmail .com or ph 021
511 575
Plants: Bromeliads $5 - $6;Taros,
cannas and various shrubs $4 - $5. All
sales to Nepalese Educ Trust. Phone
Margaret 81 4 9859.
Table Tennis every Wednesday at
the Hall , 7-9pm. No experience
needed, al l equipment supplied. $2
per week. Contact Tony 81 49860 or
email tony.bacon@sthw.co.nz
The Oratia Community Church: On
the corner of Parker & West Coast
roads. Fellowship meets on second
Thursday of the month at 1 pm in the
Church Hall . Ph 81 3 9869 for
information.
Tiler/Stone Layer: 21 years
experience in the trade, available for
indoor or outdoor projects, large or
small . Phone Craig Starr 021 61 0 408.
Waiatarua Playcentre: 911 West
Coast Road, Waiatarua. Phone 09
81 4 8835. Sessions: Monday,
Wednesday & Friday 9.30am
1 2.30pm.
Yoga/Chi Kung/Meditation,
Waiatarua Hall . Monday Evenings
7pm - 8pm No experience necessary.
Enq: Kath Ph. 81 4 11 08
Zumba with Grace. . .Party yourself
into Shape.The Latin-inspired easy-to-
fol low, calorie-burning, dance-fitness
party. Feel the music and let loose.
Oratia Settlers Hall , Tuesdays 6:30pm
- 7:30pm (toning) Thursdays 7pm -
8pm Adults $1 0 Students $5 (with ID)
For more information phone Grace
021 081 1 261 0
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Copy needs to be in the hands of the Editor

By FRIDAY OCTOBER 1 6th @ 5PM

Robyn O'Sull ivan Ph 81 4 11 43

munster@ihug.co.nz

Waiatarua Volunteer Fire Brigade

Please read the following advice from the NZFS Fire Safety Team.

Kitchen: 25% of ALL house fires start in the kitchen

• If you must leave the room, TURN OFF the stove.
• Clean your stove gri l l after each use to prevent the build up of spil led fats
and burnt foods.
• Clean rangehood fi lters regularly.
• Curtains, tea towels, oven mitts and any flammable items should be kept
well away from the cooking area.
• Have a fire extinguisher and/or fire blanket correctly located in your
kitchen and make sure you know how to use them.• Never throw water on to
a frypan that’s on fire.
• Never, ever attempt to carry a burning frypan outside.
• I f your frypan is on fire, wet a teatowel and place it over the pan or use a
large flat object (l ike a chopping board) to starve the fire of oxygen.
• I f you do have a fire on your stove, try (if you can) to turn the power or
gas off either at the stove or at the mains.
• Alcohol is involved in 50% of all fatal fires. So don’t drink and fry, get
takeaways delivered instead or use the microwave.

Fire Calls:

25/08/201 5 06:1 0am Rubbish Fire Scenic Drive, Waiatarua
31 /08/201 5 07:04pm Bonfire Lone Kauri Road, Karekare
01 /09/201 5 05:26am Tree on Road Piha Road, Waiatarua
01 /09/201 5 05:55am MVA Forest Hil l Road, Waiatarua
01 /09/201 5 06:22am Slip on Road/MVA Piha Road, Waiatarua
02/09/201 5 08:29pm MVA Piha Road, Waiatarua

Helen Longley Chief Fire Officer Waiatarua Volunteer Fire Brigade

From The Editor Robyn O'Sull ivan

So, who had heard of The Legend marathon and the route it was taking before
Sep 1 2th? Certainly not me!

So 'twas with great suprise that we left our driveway (Scenic Drive) onto the
1 00k stretch of road, rounded a corner and came upon a little old man wearing a
suit and shuffl ing along the road. Where had he come from? Where was he
going? Then we saw a cone. . .maybe roadworks again? Then more cones and
people running at al l speeds, wearing purple and often running two and three
abreast. Not everyone scrambled to the left as cars approached.
On arriving home, I googled the run. Organised by the Achil les Foundation ( they
provide New Zealanders with disabil ities the opportunity to participate alongside
able-bodied athletes in local mainstream events) it promised 'undulating roads,
with amazing scenery fol lowing the roads where Arthur Lydiard’s boys used to
train, so it’s a course steeped in NZ running history'.

Bless his heart, I don't think Arthur would have taken his boys out in 201 5, up
and down these roads. His boys would have had very short careers. I do hope
the organisers if, God forbid they do it again, would alert the locals and have
warning signs on both sides of the road instead of just the side the runners were
on, esp on the twisty bits before Titirangi.
Death nearly came a-knockin'.

I hope those lucky ones who booked in time for Blackadder. I hear it was well
worth it. And those who missed out, I hope you learnt your lesson and have
booked tickets for the debate on the 1 7th of this month.

And now a plea for more articles for this newsletter. . .have we any budding young
journalists out there who would l ike to hone their talents and write the occasional
piece for this publication? You can anything that strikes your fancy as a young
person living in Waiatarua. I am going to sit back now and wait for the stampede.
Please don't disappoint.

Have a great month!






